
 
Responses to Frequent Queries on the Honours Degree Programmes  

  
Question 1 – How will the following of the fourth year affect the Class and the final GPA?  
  

Current students are proposed to have the choice of continuing to the fourth year. In 
such a case, there are two options to determine the class and the Final GPA.  

  
Option 1 – Those who continue the existing degree to the fourth year   
The GPA and the Class of these students will be calculated considering all four years 
together. The transcript will only be issued after the end of the fourth year. The 
effective date will be a date determined by the Academic Council after the end of all 
four years.  

  
Option 2 – Those who exit with the transcript of the General Degree  
The GPA and the Class of these students will be calculated for the General Degree only. 
The fourth-year transcript will be issued only with grades of the students with a note 
which states that this is a continuation of the general degree with the effective date 
of that of the general degree. A separate effective date will be specified for the fourth 
year.  
Students who wish to obtain the transcript at the end of the third year, but willing to 
continue to the fourth year will also be considered under this option.   
  
  
  

Question 2 – Is it mandatory to complete the General Degree to continue to the fourth 
year?  
  

Yes. Students with repeat modules will not be able to continue to the fourth year.  
  
  
Question 3 – Will there be a cutoff GPA to be able to continue to the fourth year?  
  

Yes. There will be a cut-off GPA determined for each Degree Programme by the Academic 
Council upon the recommendation of respective Faculty Boards.   

  
Question 4 – Can B1 students follow the fourth year in the weekend mode?  
  

Yes. They will be allowed  
  

  
Question 5 – How will the applicants be filtered if the number of applications received is 
greater than the batch capacity?  
  
 They will be selected based on the Final GPA of the General Degree 


